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Carmen 1. Mallon 
Chief of Staff 
Office of Infonnation Policy 
Department of Justice 
Suite 11050 
1425 New York Avenue, N.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20530-0001 
(202) 514-FOIA 
Fax: (202) 514-1009 

Re: REOUEST UNDER FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 

To Whom It May Concern: 

Pursuant to the Freedom of Infonnation Act, the American Civil 
Liberties Union FOlmdation ("ACLU") requests records regarding the 
annual statistical reports on the use of pen registers and trap and trace 
devices that the Attorney General is required to submit to Congress. 18 
U.S.C. § 3126. The ACLU seeks the reports and associated records for 
reporting years 2010 and 2011. This request encompasses not only any 
reports actually submitted to Congress, but also all statistical data and other 
records gathered for the preparation of such reports. It also encompasses all 
records regarding whether these requests were submitted to Congress and 
the reasons for any failure to submit reports. Please search the Bureau of 
Alcohol, Tobacco, Firearms, and Explosives; Criminal Division; Drug 
Enforcement Administration; Federal Bureau ofInvestigation; United States 
Marshals Service, and Office of Leuice D i 7 7  
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While the Department of Justice has made this data publicly 
available up to 2009, it has not published such data for 2010 and 2011. 
Unfortunately, the Department of Justice does not have a strong track record 
of complying with its legal obligation to compile and submit these statistics. 
It failed to submit any reports between 2004 and 2008, a problem it rectified 
in 2009 when it supplied five years of data simultaneously. David Kravets, 
Congress Left in Dark on DO] Wiretaps, Wired. com (Feb. 13,2012,6:30 
AM), http://www.wired.com/threatlevel/2 0 12/02/ congress-in-the-dark. 
Moreover, there is good reason to believe that the Department of Justice also 
failed to submit any reports between 1999 and 2003. Paul Schwartz, 
Reviving Telecommunications Surveillance Law, 75 U. Chi. 1. Rev. 287, 
296-297 (2008), available at 
http://www.paulschwartz.net/pdfll2%20Schwartz%20Final%202.19 . pdf. 
There is no public information indicating whether the Department of Justice 
has complied with its reporting duties for years 2010 or 2011. 

Americans have a strong interest in understanding how frequently 
and under what circumstances their communications are the targets of pen 
registers and trap and trace devices. The people we communicate with 
through the telephone and Internet and the web pages we choose to visit can 
reveal a 
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designed to educate the public about civil liberties issues and governmental 
policies that implicate civil rights and liberties. These materials are 
specifically designed to be educational and are widely disseminated to the 
public. See Elec. Privacy Irifo. elr., 241 F. Supp. 
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surveillance. The scale of government use of these technologies is currently 
shielded from public view. The requested information will "contribute 
significantly to public understanding." 5 U.S.C. § 


